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Revôd Mike Hayes 
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THE PARISH OF BURHAM & WOULDHAM  

All Saints Church, Wouldham  
 

Revôd Mike Hayes 

Available  on Thursdays, Fridays & Sundays. 
 

Tel: 07964 697556 

E-mail: mikejhayes@hotmail.co.uk 
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Dear Friends,  
 

Holidays and Holy Days.  

I went to a church primary school where we often had extra 

days off for religious festivals. So from an early age I got the 

idea that religion was about having time to enjoy life. 

I try to hang on to this idea now even though I confess that 

there have been times when Iôve lost it. 

We are now approaching the summer holiday season. Some of 

us will be going away for a change of scene. Some of us wonôt 

be able to afford that. For parents the school holidays may have 

some enjoyable and memorable times but they may also be hard 

work. 

As far as I know there are no major world religions that teach 

that we should always be busy and useful without a break. In 

fact most religions have lots of festivals and holidays which  

encourage followers to celebrate, eat, drink and play. 

Christianity for example has the idea that on Sundays itôs good 

to have a rest after going to church to celebrate and give thanks 

for the Resurrection of Christ. Then there are 12 days after 

Christmas and 50 days after Easter which are times of feasting, 

celebration and rest. 

So this summer I plan to sit more in a deckchair, let more grass 

grow under my feet, and try not to do anything that could wait 

till tomorrow. That way I may escape some of the busyness and 

stress of modern life and I might find that life slows down and I 

have time to appreciate it and those around me. 

Thatôs my plan! And probably, as for many of us, there will be 

some unavoidable busyness and stress in spite of it. 

I hope you will have a good summer, whether you are at home 

or away, and whether you are someone who wants to have more 

to do, or less. 

In peace,   Mike 
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You are invited to the 

 

COFFEE MORNING    

  
 All Saints Church, Wouldham.  

 

10.30-11.30am,  

26th July & 30th August 
         All are welcome 

OUR PASTORAL TEAM  
 

We currently have a small team (4 people) who visit some of the 121 

residents in Winchester House Care Home in Wouldham on behalf of the 

church and hold a monthly service. We would like to find a few more 

volunteers to help, either with the service, and/or with regular, say once a 

month visiting of people who are particularly in need of visits. There 

would be induction and ongoing support. It would also be necessary to 

complete a Winchester House Volunteer form and undergo a disclosure 

and barring check.  

If you might be interested please speak to Gwen on 672060 or  

Mike on 07964 697556 for more information. 

MENõS SUPPER EVENING 
A warm welcome is extended to every gentleman who 

enjoys an evening of good company and lively            

conversation on a diversity of topics. The evening begins 

with a simple two course meal at a cost of £4-00. Supper 

is served at 7.30pm and drinks are available at the bar.  

To assist with catering quantities, please let Dennis Worcester know that 

you are coming ï 01634 672060.  

7.30pm, Tuesday, 2nd July  

Medway Inn Function Room, Wouldham  
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Sunday,   7th July. Trinity 6    
10.30am,  All Age Holy Communion,    All Saints, Wouldham 

    

Sunday,   14th July. Trinity 7  
10.30am,  Holy Communion    All Saints, Wouldham 

    

Thursday,  18th July     
10.30am  Holy Communion,    Winchester House  

 

Sunday,  21st July. Trinity 8  
9.00am   Holy Communion   All Saints, Wouldham 
10.30am  Messy Church             Burham Community   

           Centre 

Sunday,  28th July. Trinity 9  
10.30am,  Holy Communion    All Saints, Wouldham 

 

Sunday,  4th August, Trinity 10 
10.30am  All Age Holy Communion,    All Saints, Wouldham 

 

Sunday,   11th August. Trinity 11 
10.30am,  Holy Communion    All Saints, Wouldham 

 

Thursday,  15th August    
10.30am  Holy Communion,    Winchester House  

 

Sunday,  18th August. Trinity 12  
9.00am   Holy Communion   All Saints, Wouldham 
10.30am  Messy Church             Burham Community   

              Centre 

Sunday,  25th August. Trinity 13 
10.30am,  Holy Communion    All Saints, Wouldham 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        
   
 

  

            

July & August    

Church of England Services 
All Saintôs Church, Wouldham 

http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=church+window+clipart&start=229&hl=en&tbo=d&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1248&bih=819&tbm=isch&tbnid=uO3UxlhKFnUjFM:&imgrefurl=http://sarahsalter.com/blog-carnival-why-dont-we-just-quit/&docid=24OwBtsJxK91IM&imgurl=htt
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Tuesday  

2nd July 
No meeting in   

August 

 

 

7.30pm 
 

Wouldham Parish Council 

Meeting  

 

 

Wouldham  

Village Hall 

 

Thursdays: 

July 
4, 11, 18, 25 

August 

1, 2, 15, 22, 29 

 

 

10.30 - 

12 noon 

 

Thursday Community Club 

&  

Hi Kent Hearing Aid Clinic  

here on 18th July. 

Not in August 

 

 

Old School 

Community  

Centre,  

Burham 

 

Tuesday  

16th July 

No meeting in 

August 

 

7.30pm 
 

WI Meeting  

Birthday Party.  

Ann Hall:  

Magic of theMiddle East. 

No Competition 

 

 

Burham  

Village Hall 

 

 

Monday:   

29th July 
No meeting  in  

August 

 

7.30pm 
 

Burham Parish Council  

Meeting  

 

 

Burham 

Scout Hut 

JULY/AUGUST MEETINGS  

The BOOK CLUB  

  

Come along    

  on 

 15th August at 7.30pm    

     to 

     All Saintôs Church, Wouldham 
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BURHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  

At our May meeting, Councillor Roger Dalton was nominated (and 

accepted) the position as Chairman with Councillor Bill Stead as Vice

-Chairman. 

 

Responsible and legal off road riders are welcome on our roads and     

byways. However, all vehicles must be legal and conform to the rules of 

the road.  Those illegal users are giving this group a bad name. 

 

Crime reporting number is 101 

 

Allotments:  All Burham plots have now been allocated, with no one on 

the waiting list. 

 

Recycling:  Just a gentle reminder to keep recycling at the Recycling 

site at the Village Hall. Most items including glass (all colours),      

paper, cardboard, plastics, clothes and books  have recycling bins    

available. 

 

The Parish Council has planted some shrubs around the new sub-station 

sited in Bell Lane Car Park. Given time we are confident that the shrubs 

will hide the majority of the sub-station and therefore the area will look 

much more pleasing to the eye. 

 

Tony Ford has advised us that he wishes to retire later in the year 

from the role of Secretary and Treasurer from the Old School              

Management Committee. The Parish Council would like to thank 

Tony Ford for all his hard work over several years. If you are         

interested in this post, please let me know. 

 

If you have any items that you would like the Parish Council to      

discuss, just give me a call on 01622 609324, e-mail me on 

pam@burhampc.co.uk or come along to the monthly meetings,     

normally held the last Monday of the month.  The next meeting is 

scheduled for Monday 29 July 2013, 7.30pm SCOUT HUT,      

ROCHESTER ROAD, BURHAM  

Pam Saunders - Clerk  

mailto:pam@burhampc.co.uk
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Phoenix Medical Practice 
33, Bell Lane, Burham, Rochester.  ME1 3SX 

Telephone 01634 867982.     Fax 01634 864513 
 

Opening times   
Monday & Thursday:    8:30 am - 5:00 pm  
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday:   8:30 am - 6:00 pm  
 

Dispensary Opening Times  
Monday & Thursday:    8:45 am -  12:00 pm;      
       2:00 pm ï  4:45 pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday:   8:45 am -  12:00 pm;  
       3:30 pm ï   6:15 pm 

www.phoenixmedicalpractice.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information contact:  

Sheila Dane 01634 867760 or sheila@dane-online.org 

 

ST MARYôS CHURCH,   

BURHAM  
(down by the river)  

FLOWER FESTIVAL  

 
Saturday, September 14th  

11.00am-3pm 
 

Help us celebrate Heritage Open Days at St Mary's Church, 

Burham with an exhibition of beautiful flower arrangements 

and a musical theme.  

If you are a florist and would like to take part please contact 

Sheila Dane as below. 

mailto:sheila@dane-online.org
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 THE CHURCH IN BURHAM (Methodist), Church St.  

Minister: -  Rev Tony Graff  

Stewards:- Eileen Smith, 01634 867022 & Joyce Brown  01634 864413 

          Trevor Smith  01634 867022. & Rod Murr 01634 868075  

Requests for Baptisms, Weddings or Funerals to: Rev Tony Graff or Stewards. 

 

SERVICES FOR JULY 
Sunday July 7

th
      6.0.pm  Evening Worship led by Rev. Kenneth 

           George  
Sunday July 14 th  10.30am   Morning Worship led by Worship Group  
Sunday July 21 st    6.0.pm    Holy Communion led by Rev. Tony Graff  
Sunday July 28 th  10.30am   Morning Worship led by Simon Pooley  
 

SERVICES FOR AUGUST 
Sunday August 4 th   6.0.pm   Evening  Worship led by Rev. Velma 
                Campbell  
Sunday August 11 th 10.30am Morning Worship led by Worship  
           Group  
Sunday August 18 th 6.0.pm  Holy Communion led by Rev. Tony Graff  
Sunday August 25 th 10.30am Morning Worship led by Don Brand  
 
AFTERNOON TEA continues each Tuesday in the Church from 3.0.pm till 
4.30pm.   All are welcome to join us for a chat over a cup of tea and piece of 
homemade cake. There is also a Fun Quiz to add to the enjoyment!! 
COUNTRY LUNCHES will be held on Thursday July 11

th
 and August 8

th
 at 

1.0.pm. Why not join us for a hearty meal of homemade soup, crusty bread and 
cheese, fruit crumble and ice cream followed by tea or coffee, all for £2.50.     
Everyone is welcome. 
BOOK EXCHANGE  
The Book Exchange continues on the first Saturday of the month on July 6

th
 and 

August 3
rd

. Why not come and see our selection of books, while enjoying a cup of 
coffee or tea and homemade cake. We ask for a donation of £1 and you may 
also buy books for 50p each.    
THIS MONTHôS CHARITY 
The proceeds from the Country Lunches, Afternoon Teas and Book Exchanges 
in May and June will be sent of Centrepoint which is a charity helping homeless 
young people in London and the North east of England by providing    
accommodation and giving advice. The Patron of the charity is His Royal      
Highness Prince William. 
 
As mentioned in last monthôs Magazine, Rev. Dr. Gary Watt has now moved 
to take up a new position in Sittingbourne. Our new Minister is Rev. Tony 
Graff who will be conducting his first service in Burham will be on July 21

st
. 
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MOBILE LIBRARY VAN  
 

  The Mobile Library visits Burham & Wouldham every week on a  

Tuesday at: 

 

Wouldham, School Laneð   1.15- 2.15pm 

Wouldham, Post Office-        2.20- 2.40pm 

Wouldham, Ravensknowle-  2.45ï 3.00pm 

Burham, Village Hall -          3.05ï 4.05pm    

 

A selection of books ï fiction &  non-fiction. Large print books.            

Childrenôs books. DVDs. Orders can be taken.                

  Use it or loose it!! 

ARE YOU OVER 60?  
 

COME AND JOIN OUR  

ò60+CLUBó 
 

TUESDAY AFTERNOONS, 2.00 ñ4.00PM  
 

 

At the FUNCTION ROOM, MEDWAY INN,  

WOULDHAM (Corner of High St & The Knowle)  

 

 

Enjoy a social afternoon  

meeting old friends and making new.  
 

http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=mobile+library+clipart&hl=en-GB&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1574&bih=820&tbm=isch&tbnid=vzI3wWxh5iMDsM:&imgrefurl=http://pompanobeachelem.browardschools.com/&docid=njmx1jc0uHOhqM&imgurl=http://pompanobeachelem.broward
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 WOULDHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  

 

The Parish Council has been looking into getting a further Bus Shelter 

for the village. Unfortunately, this is not going to be possible as the     

current bus stop locations do not allow enough space for a shelter and 

KCC will not consider re-locating a bus stop unless there are                

extraordinary circumstances. 
 

The Recreation Ground has had vegetation 

clearance work carried out recently, free of 

charge to the Parish, by the Community Payback 

scheme. Shrubbery by the High Street end of the 

recreation ground, near the play equipment had 

become considerably overgrown in recent years 

which not only looked unsightly, but had safety 

issues too. The area has now been made safe and 

tidy. 
 

Vegetation issues ï The Parish Council is aware of  the ongoing         

vegetation issues in the village and is trying to address these with KCC 

and the limited budget made available to Wouldham. 
 

Can we please ask all residents to remind their children to use the litter 

bins during the summer months to help keep Wouldham tidy. Also can we 

politely ask residents not to use the litter bins for disposing of dog poo 

bag and nappies, particularly in the bin in the toddler play area. Please use 

the dog bins provided in the village and take nappies home with you to 

dispose of. 
 

The Parish Council has received grant funding from County Councillor 

Peter Homewood for a Boundary Sign to place along the Pilgrims Way 

at the boundary for Medway and Wouldham.  The Council is currently 

looking into designs for this. 
 

The next Parish Council meeting is at 7.30pm on 2nd July 2013 in the    

Village Hall.       

Everyone is welcome 

to attend.          

Please note that the 

Parish Council does 

not hold a meeting in 

August. 

Contact details: 

Community Warden, David Liepnik : 07977 982187                                    

Police non emergency ï 101 

Parish Clerk, Sarah Egglesden:  01732 870862,                                            

Email: wouldham.pc@hotmail.co.uk 

Website: www.wouldham.pc.kentparishes.gov.uk 

VILLAGE HALL FOR 
HIRE  

Available for private 
and business hire 
from £8.50/£10.50 
per hour.  
Please contact 
Sarah Egglesden on 
01732 870862 for 
further information  
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Rev. Malcolm Bryan Perkins 1920 - 2013  

Obituary  
 

Born on 20th June 1920, the son of a Nottingham hosiery manufacturer, 

Malcolm was the youngest of five. His parents, Ernest and Edith, were 

both great pillars of the local church, with a keen interest in church      

architecture and history, which rubbed off on to him. When he later went 

to Oakham school in Rutland he was practising in the organ loft one day 

when he felt Godôs 'Call to the Ministry.' 

 

Malcolm then progressed through Sydney Sussex College, Cambridge, 

Wycliffe Hall theological college Oxford and on to his ordination in 

Rochester Cathedral as a Deacon in 1943 and priest in 1944. In the   

meantime he had met, through his fatherôs church in Nottingham, his wife 

to be, Joan Mason, whom he married on 1st February 1945 in               

Nottingham. They had 51 years of happy marriage during which they had 

one son, Andrew, born in Bexley in 1948.  He went on to become a      

devout and caring parish priest in north Kent, starting as a curate in   

Rainham and going on to Bexley, Chalk, Borstal, Strood and finally 

Wouldham. 

 

Never being one for doing nothing Malcolm also took on the role of  

chaplain to four hospitals in the Medway Towns, St Bartholomewôs, St 

Williams, Canada House and finally the Medway Hospital. He spent    

fifteen years, being on call twenty-four hours a day, to help and comfort 

patients and their relatives in times of need. All this was at the same time 

as running his parish. When he left Wouldham in 1973 he left the                 

hospitals and parishes behind and took on the role of South East Region 

Staff Padre with Toch H.  

 

The Reverend Malcolm Bryan Perkins.                                                                

Rector of Burham & Wouldham Parish, 1965-1973  

passed away peacefully on 25th April, aged 92 years. 
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Here he was involved with caring and helping the underprivileged people 

in society, giving them his time and devotion. It was during this time with 

Toch H that he acquired the nickname 'Polly', which has followed him 

ever since.  

 

Then, in his last few working years prior to his retirement, he became a 

regional organiser for the Carr-Gomm Society, which was a housing    

association, helping those in need to find shelter and accommodation.   

He was also, over the years, involved in many other organisations and 

institutions, of one kind or another. 

 

All his working life Malcolm was involved in helping and caring for   

others. Nothing was ever too much for him and he never let anything, or 

anyone, including Bishops, get in the way of what he wanted to do. Many 

will no doubt recall the years they were personally involved with him and 

will cherish the memories from that time. His love and care for all those 

he served will surely be treasured by many. 

 

He officially retired in 1985 and went to live in his cottage in              

Laddingford, Kent, but continued to help a lot of local parishes, taking 

services and helping others whenever he could. His wife Joanôs health 

unfortunately deteriorated and he then gave all his time to caring and 

looking after her until she sadly passed away in January 1996.  His final 

big achievement in life was to stay in his own treasured home until the 

end - that dogged determination showing through yet again. He sadly 

passed away, but peacefully after a very short illness, in Tunbridge Wells 

hospital on 25th April.  

 

There was a little saying that Malcolm often used: 

 

  ñMan is like a postage stamp, 

  He gets licked, depressed, stuck in a corner and sent from pillar to post.                

  But he gets there in the end, if he sticks to it.ò 

 

Hence the title of his autobiography, which many have no doubt read - 

'Sticking to it' -  Maybe there is a lesson there, somewhere, for everyone! 

 

In loving memory of Malcolm. 
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RCS SERVICES 
  

General Building, Carpentry  

& Property Maintenance. 

  

Specialising in: 

 Kitchens, Bathrooms & Tiling.  

Also Extensions, Flooring, Decking,  

Roofing & Block Paving. 
  

 NO JOB TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

 FULLY INSURED 
 FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTE  

CALL ROB:  

07946 709443 or 01634 786825.      

E-mail: rcsservices@me.com    

  

Family looking for a 

3/4 Bedroom house 

to let in Wouldham/Burham.   
  

Preferably long term lease -     

minimum 3 years and available to 

move now. 

Please contact:  

07894833114 (Luke) 

HOME NEEDED 

TO RENT 

LOCAL MOBILE HAIRSTY LIST  
 

Reliable, friendly and with over 20 years              

experience in all aspects of hairstyling.  
 

Winner of the  

Wella Colour Trophy 
 

Call - Mandie 07904 648598 for a no obligation quotation.  

HERE & THERE 
Door to Door              

Private Hire                                        

- Local & Reliable   - Competitive 

Quotes  - Lady drivers available on 

request  To book: ring 07807 

916886 or email:                       

hereandthere1@orange.net           

Produce this advert for £5 off 

one airport transfer  

mailto:rcsservices@me.com
mailto:hereandthere1@orange.net
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WOULDHAM CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL  

Time flies so quickly when youôre having fun and so we must have had 

stacks of fun at Wouldham All Saints as it only seems two ticks since we 

started the school year last September! 

This is a time of looking back over the year and compiling reports and  

examining achievements. Its also a time for both saying hello and farewell 

as we greet our new families set to join us in September and wish a fond 

goodbye to our current Year 6 children who will shortly be starting       

secondary education. 

As we look back this has been another very busy year and with a very 

positive feel. The school has grown and we are now set to introduce single 

age classes for the first three years of our school; we have acquired two 

mini-buses which have been used extensively for supporting learning in 

the immediate area and further afield too; we have had a very successful 

OfSTED report which identified our behaviour and safety as 

óOutstandingô; we have welcomed two babies into the staff family and 

said hello to a pair of new teachers in readiness for September. 

A big well done to everyone, from youngest to oldest, for all the    

achievements this year ï none of which would have been anywhere near 

as successful without all the immense hard work put in by all. We work to 

make óour best our standardô and so look to build on all of the successes of 

this year and get even better in the next! 

Finally, the very best of wishes to our Year 6 children and their families, 

especially those who are the last in a long line of brothers and sisters.    

Remember to work hard and FLY HIGH in all you do and feel free to call 

in to see us as you get older! We are always pleased to see our past pupils. 

Dates for your diary 

July 2nd  Sports Day from 9:15 

 Gymnastics - Kent Finals 

July 9th  Year 4 trip to Legoland 

July 10th  New Reception Class and parents from 1pm 

July 15th  Karaoke Day! 

July 17th  Hedgehog trip to Fort Halstead 

 Show ónô Share ï 3-4pm (all classes) 

July 18th  Summer Disco and Year 6 BBQ 

July 19th Watersports Day for Yrs 4 & 5 

July 24th  Last day of term. Leavers assembly & Water Fight! 

Visit www.wouldham.kent.sch.uk or call 861434 for more information. 

http://www.wouldham.kent.sch.uk/
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Choir Practice 
 

Practices are held on Thursday  

evenings: 7.30pmð9pm. 

All Saints Church, Wouldham  

New junior and senior members are  

most welcome. 

Halls for Hire  
(Please do not telephone after 

8.0pm) 

Burham  Methodist Church Hall 

ï 01634 864139 
 

Burham Old School Community  
Centre ï 01634 863322 
 

Burham Village Hall ï  

01634 867669 
 

Wouldham Village Hall ï   

Tel: 01732 870862  

PARISH NEWS 

Prescriptions 
 

If you are unable to collect your   

prescriptions and live in the Parish  

of  Burham & Wouldham, the 

Church offers a collection service.   

  

PLEASE NOTE - 

Contact nos. over the summer: 
 

23rd June - 10th August inclusive, 

contact Mrs. Gwen Worcester.  

Tel. 672060. 

 

11th August onwards, contact: 

Heather Lloyd  Tel. 863345  
 

Volunteers collecting these          

prescriptions need a minimum of   

24 hours notice. 

PIANIST/ORGANIST   

 

 Would any pianist/organist 

be interested in joining a rota 

for playing at Church        

Services in Wouldham? You 

could play as little or as often 

as you wish.  

Please contact Rev. Mike 

Hayes, tel.07964 697556 if 

you are  interested. 

Baptisms  
All Saints Church   

 

26th May 

Max Thomas Boni   

 

2nd June                                        

George Andrew Etheridge   

 

9th June  

Lewis Edward John Perrott  

CHRISTIAN AID  
 

The amount collected for      

Christian Aid is at present 

£1100 and donations are still  

being received.  

A big thank you to all who gave 

so generously and to all who    

collected.   
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Wouldham -  
6th July & 3rd August 

    Village Car Park, Knowle Rd,  

8.0am ï 9.0am.  
 

Burham ï  

13th July & 10th August 

        Village Hall Car Park,  

  8.0am ï 9.0am  
 

Eccles ï  
6th & 20th July 

3rd & 17th August  

Bull Lane lay-by, 8.0am ï 9.0am 

 

 
    

All sites on the Saturday Service 

are having the trial extended for 

WEEE collecting ie-
Waste,Electical,Electronic,Equipment 

& scrap metal items at the same 

time that Veolia's vehicles are on 

site.  

Do not leave waste unattended at 

the collection sites or in advance of 

the waste vehicles arriving. 

 

TMBC Helpline 01732 876147 

  www.tmbc.gov.uk 

 

 

The Magazine is a free publication and delivered to each house (approx.1150)  in       

Burham & Wouldham villages every month except in January and August. It can also be 

viewed on-line:  www.burhamvillage.org  & www.wouldhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk 
 

The deadline for copy is always on the 10th day of the previous month but please contact 

the Editor earlier to reserve the space and agree the content. Please email (by preference) 

items in a text or picture file and only send in PDF if the item is the exact agreed size. 

Payment for adverts should be made by the deadline in cash or by cheque.  

Cheques are payable to: óBurham & Wouldham PCC Acc.ô  and sent to: 
 

Magazine Editor: Mary Davis.  132 Rochester Rd, Burham. ME1 3SH. 

Tel. 01634 869650.   E-mail: zero.mexdavis247@btinternet.com    

 

Our advert sizes  

& current rates:  

BURHAM & WOULDHAM PARISH MAGAZINE  

SATURDAY WASTE COLLECTION  

Size 1. - 6cm x 6cm. 

1/6th of A5 page. 

1 issue 

£12 

5 issues 

£55 

10 issues 

£100 

Size 2. ï 

12cm width x 6cm height. 

1/3rd of A5 page 

1 issue 

£18 

5 issues 

£80 

10 issues 

£150 

Size 3 ï 

12cm width x 12cm height 

2/3rd of A5 page. 

1 issue 

£22 

  

5 issues 

£100 

  

10 issues 

£190 

Full page. A5 

12cm width x 19cm height 

1 issue 

£28 

5 issues 

£130 

10 issues 

£240 

http://www.burhamvillage.org
http://www.wouldhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk
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GOODWIN PEST MANAGEMENT 

GRAYS KITCHENS LTD  

Reliable Kitchen Fitter  

Over 20yearõs experience 

Supply & fit or fit only  

Graham George  

0770 2821016  

  

Family looking for a 

3/4 Bedroom house 

to let in Wouldham/Burham.   
  

Preferably long term lease -     

minimum 3 years and available 

to move now. 

Please contact:  

07894833114 (Luke) 

HOME NEEDED 

TO RENT 
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SUMMER PLAYSCHEME  
 

Tonbridge & Malling Borough Council has been successfully running 

Summer Playschemes for over 30 years. Packed with exciting activities 

from art and craft projects to competitions, games and a variety of sports, 

our OFSTED approved playschemes are a great way for children aged 4 - 

11 to have fun and make friends over the long summer holidays.  

 

"The Playscheme promotes an inclusive,  caring,  

stimulating and fun environment" OFSTED.        

 

The Playscheme Plus Programme is for children with additional needs 

including special educational needs and/or physical disabilities.         

Playscheme Plus offers your child a 1:1 Support Assistant to ensure their 

needs are being met. Playscheme Plus is only available to Borough      

residents and those children who have 1:1 support at school.   

 

 Playscheme Brochure. The 2013 Summer Playscheme brochure will   

be    available in schools, leisure centres and libraries from June 2013.                                                                                               

Further information   Email: leisure.services@tmbc.gov.uk              

Website: www.tmbc.gov.uk 

Phone : 01732 876166     

BLYSTHWOOD CARE APPEAL FOR YOUR HELP  
  

 Blythswood Care responds to requests for help locally and globallyð

demand for clothing, bedding, shoes, etc is currently exceeding what we 

can supply! We would be grateful if you would help us by passing the 

word around that we URGENTLY need more clothes, bedding, shoes etc. 

There is also a need for musical instruments for young people to learn, 

spectacles and empty spectacle cases, hearing aids, good quality pots & 

pans, crockery, cutlery ð where appropriate in sets of four or more,     

personal CD or audio players, sports equipment for childrenôs camps etc.  

Contact Doreen & Malcolm Northover: 01634 864139  

 

Also......... 

If you have any spare knitting wool, Doreen can make good use of it 

for charity.  

 

Remember to save your shoeboxes for the Christmas Shoebox Appeal! 

mailto:leisure.services@tmbc.gov.uk
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Sat 13th July  
Sat 10th August  
Sat 14th September  
Sat 12th October  
Sat 9th November  
Sat 7th December  
(indoor Christmas Market 10.00 ñ4.00pm)  

10.00amð12.30pm 
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A big thank you to everyone who gave the centre plant pots. We had a    

fantastic response and have started to grow lots of flowers and vegetables! 
 

Mondayðam. Stay & Play 

9.30 - 11.30am - For children between 0 ï 5 years.   

Free with no booking required. 
 

Tuesdayðam Music Mayhem  

9.45am - 10.45am - For children between 0 - 5 years.  

No booking required. Held at Burham Childrenôs Centre.  Ã1 per child. 
 

Baby Timeðevery Tuesday 1.00ð2.30pm,  

An informal group for new parents of babies up to 12 months. We have a 

soft play area with sensory play and a chance to weigh your baby. 
 

WednesdayðStay & Play. Eccles, St Marks C of E Primary School. 

9.45am - 11.15am - For children between 0 - 5 years.  Physical, creative & 

free play. Free group with no booking  required. (Term time only).  
 

Friday  - Mini Mayhem at Aylesford Community Hall. 1.15-2.00pm for 

families with babies up to 12months, come and join us to learn and sing 

nursery rhymes, using actions with props, toys and musical instruments to 

enhance interactive play, no booking required  
 

Health Clinic has moved from the doctorsô surgery to the Children's    

Centre every 1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month 1.00-3.00pm   
 

Baby Clinic/Baby Time  in Aylesford Community Hall  every 2nd and 

4th Thursday of the month. Aylesford Baby clinic have joined with      

Burham Children's Centre for parents to come and meet in the informal 

setting. A soft play area is available. Also weigh your baby and seek     

advice from the health visitor. 

 

 

 
 

Please pop in or call us on 

01634 686472.  

 Burham Children's Centre  
Welcome To The Team: 

 

 Jane Higgins -        Manager  

 Jacqui Norwood -   Community  

         Involvement Worker  

 Shelly Thomson -   Early Years  

         Practitioner  

 
Bell Lane, Burham.  

ME1 3SY 
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               CHILDRENôS GROUPS 
 

Burham Pre-School. Burham Village Hall.   
óOutstandingô Ofsted inspection, March 2011. We welcome 

children aged 2 ï 5yrs. Sessions Mondayôs to Fridays from 9.15am to 

11.45am. 

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday Lunch Club (11.45 ï 12.20pm) &           

Afternoon session (12.20pm ï 2.50pm).  

Come along and visit any morning and see if we are right for you.             

Supervisor - Tracey Beechey 01634 685239.  

Pre-school - 07946 793781  E:Mail: Burham.pre-school@hotmail.co.uk   
 
 

 Jelly Beans Pre-School, Wouldham Village Hall.  
Our Ofsted inspection found Jellybeans provision to be ógoodô 

Sessions run Monday to Friday 9.15am ï 11.45am, and Tuesday,      

Wednesday and Thursday afternoons, 12.25pm ï 2.55pm. For all children 

aged from 2yr.  

We also now run a lunch club, Tuesdays to Thursdays, 11.45am ï 

12.25pm,  

Feel free to visit at any time, no appointment necessary.  

For any further information, please contact Mrs Donna Cook, Supervisor, 

on 07581 661525 (out of session time) or 07855 041496 (during session 

time) 

Wouldham Court  

Farmhouse 

Bed & Breakfast 
 

Ideal B&B for wedding guests 

Church just opposite & River view 

Honeymooners welcome 

Grade 11 listed home. Beamed rooms  

ñLots of Memorabilia of Admiral Nel-

sonò 
 

ProprietorðAnthea Parnell 

246 High St, Wouldham, Rochester,  

Kent. ME1 3TY. Tel: 01634 683271 

Email: antheaparnell@btinternet.com  

Paul J. Rowland 
Independent Funeral Directors  

  

Maidstone: 
15 Mid Kent Shopping Centre,  

ME16 0PU - 01622 757177. 
Penenden Heath, ME14 2JP -   

01622 662661 
  

24 Hours a Day ~ 365 Days a Year 
We offer a full range of services and  

facilities, home arrangements at your 
convenience. 

Free car parking 
 Company Director: Paul J. Rowland 

mailto:antheaparnell@btinternet.com


22 
 

July & August 2013  

Quiz Nights Sunday 28 th  July & 25 th  August  

Please call and book your team, teams of 4, £2 pp, Cash Prizes,     

Free Snack, a great night out!  
 

We have been working hard to improve the pub for 

your enjoyment, so far this year we haveéé. 
�x�� Re-upholstered all of the furniture.  

�x�� Decoration on the outside of the building started on 10th June.  

�x�� Installed a new EPOS till system to quicken service time.  

�x�� Ordered all new crockery.  

We are also planning to redecorate the inside of the pub, in keeping 

with its traditional old features.  

 So please pop in and see us soon!  


